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BACKGROUND 
 
Located at 317 Bow Lane in Middletown, Connecticut, the State Veterans’ Cemetery is 
the largest State-operated veterans’ cemetery in Connecticut.  The site is set on 24 acres 
of land, approximately 12 of which are developed.  The site currently accommodates 
approximately 7,400 occupied burial sites, an administration building, and a an 
internal vehicular travelway to access the burial sites.  The cemetery was established 
in 1985.  The cemetery is under the administrative control of the Connecticut 
Department of Veterans’ Affairs (CTDVA).  
 
SUMMARY OF THE PROPOSED ACTION 
 
The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (USDVA) and the CTDVA in coordination 
with the Connecticut Division of Construction Services (CTDCS) intend to construct a 
3,000-niche columbarium, 3,200 feet of access driveway, limited parking, and 
improvements to the existing administration building at the Veterans Cemetery 
located at 317 Bow Lane in Middletown, Connecticut.  These improvements are 
needed in order to bring the existing building up to code, including handicapped 
access, and to extend the life of the cemetery by approximately ten years, thus 
providing the necessary time for CTDVA to locate and develop a new state cemetery. 
 
PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT AND COMMENTS RECEIVED 
 
A Draft Environmental Assessment (EA) was prepared and advertised for public 
comment on April 22, 2014.  The document was made available for public digital 
download on the Connecticut Environmental Monitor website.  The public was invited 
to comment on the Draft EA.  The public comment period lasted for 30 days and ended 
on May 22, 2014.  Written comments were provided from the Connecticut Department 
of Energy & Environmental Protection and the Connecticut Department of Public 
Health.  Responses to these comments were addressed in the “Response to Comments” 
dated November 2014 and attached hereto, along with the Final Environmental 
Assessment. 
 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attachment I: 
Final Environmental Assessment 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attachment II: 
Record of Environmental Consideration  

(Prepared in accordance under the Connecticut Environmental Policy Act) 

 




